
• Seniors Bus Trip
• Better Beginnings

• Yorkrakine Rock Bush Fires
•  Tammin's amazing volunteer community 
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Reflecting on an incredible year, the Better Beginnings program brought families
together for interactive play, singing, and the magic of stories.

To our dedicated families, your commitment and support have been the bedrock of
this transformative journey, creating lasting memories for our little learners.

The year culminated in a festive Christmas Party at the Kellerberrin Swimming Pool,
where the echoes of laughter mixed with the sounds of splashing water. A sizzle of
sausages on the barbecue added a delicious note to the celebration. Thanks to the
generosity of the Avon Valley Vehicle Association donating goody bags, each child
left with a cherished gift, symbolizing the warmth and spirit of the season.

Wishing you all a Merry Christmas and a safe & adventurous New Year! 🎉

BETTER BEGINNINGS 2023



“It was a stunning night weather wise for the Tammin
Community Xmas Tree last Friday 15th December at the
oval. The children were excited to see Father Christmas
who arrived on the fire truck with a huge bucket of lollies
for everyone. We enjoyed great music from Dj Kenny,
face painting and hot beef rolls. The highlight of the night
aside from Father Xmas’s visit and presents was the
raffle. We had 24 individual prizes to give away. 

The Xmas tree would not be such a fantastic event
without the sponsorship we received from the following
businesses. We would like to thank the Tammin Shire,
Tammin Fire Brigade, IGA Kellerberrin, IGA Cunderdin,
Ash and Nat Mackin for the tree, Hutton and Northey,
Yorkrakine Farm Supplies, Farmways and a big thank you
to Paul Brown at DKT and Afgri for all the toys donated
on the night for the raffle. We look forward to another
great event next year” - Melissa Marchant (Committee)

Tammin Community Christmas Tree
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WHAT'S BEEN HAPPENING

Team work makes the dream work!

We're thrilled to announce that the final touches have
been added to our Dog Rest Area this morning, thanks to
the incredible efforts of the Shire Outside Crew and the
local legends at Chatfields. 

This space has been a true labour of love, and we couldn't
have done it without the dedication and hard work of the
entire team. A special shout-out to Chloe Garlett, a local
superstar from Chatfields, who not only contributed her
time but also designed and built everything from scratch. 

Dog Park - Final Touches

Thank you to everyone involved in making this project come together!

Come on down with your furry pals and enjoy the newly revamped Dog Rest Area
featuring agility equipment, weaving poles and jumping obstacles. Be sure to tag us in
your photos with the giant T.

https://www.facebook.com/chatfieldstreenurseryandengineering?__cft__[0]=AZWUI9youE7yWkivanVKwyRpTzBOq1fpy3ofLVjIWn3_tlqRh7akyPqz9kP_pzAiHIiMjWEepzgfqEyalG3GznOBcFQ9XymdbbdCrw8o8qu2dx8ccHOpKlLdRRre6L5BjgoYoJVH6jCoU23aPtMU8rXm58xJSMwzKjGYNbmySzql86pDNQ5x2FQ-z4qRhr-D2ms&__tn__=-]K-R


On behalf of the Tammin Progress Inc. we would sincerely like to thank our valued
Community Members for their contribution to growing the Community Crop 2023 –

Tammin Shire Council for the continued use of their land to go the 46 ha crop.
The first knockdown was done at the end of April by Donald Thomson.
On 20th May - Brad and Kate Jones from Bungulla Farming seeded wheat and supplied the
fertilizer.
On 25th July - Wayne, Pippa and Luke Button from Manunda Stud sprayed Flexi N on the crop.
10th August - Donald Thomson top dressed with Flexi N and Jaguar LVEMCPA.
7th September - Donald Thomson completed the Community Crop firebreaks.
3rd November - Gavin, Gemma and Jack Charlton from Yorkrakine Farm Supplies harvested the
crop.
Nick Caffell delivered the crop to CBH and was my help and knowledge on how to grow a
Community Crop.

Tammin Progress Inc would like to sincerely thank CSBP for their fertilizer sponsorship of
$2,000 which was an invaluable contribution enabling the group to purchase fertilizer to
grow our Community Crop. A special mention to Jason Ralston for organising the Fertilizer
Sponsorship from CSBP for Tammin Progress Inc. 

Profits made from this crop goes towards a community grant funds to assist local sporting
and community groups to apply for funds through Tammin Progress Inc, that may
contribute towards planned capital projects in our town. 

Without your support the Community Crop would not have progressed the way it did and I
would like to let you know that the crop averaged 1.7T which we are very grateful for.

The Community Crop in 2023 was the responsibility of the Tammin Women’s Hockey Club
and as we are a small Club, all the support we received has been wonderful and we as a Club
are very thankful for your support.

Charmaine Thomson
Coordinator for T.W.H.C for the Tammin Progress Inc.
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COMMUNITY CROP 2023
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NEW MANAGER OF WORKS & SERVICES

Welcome Bevan!
The Shire of Tammin is thrilled to announce the appointment of Mr. Bevan Klein to
the position of Manager of Works and Services. Bevan has extensive experience
working in both Local Government and for the private sector, most recently as the
Operations Manager for the Shire of East Pilbara. With years of experience in road
construction, repairs and works management, Bevan will be an asset to Team Tammin. 

Bevan will be joined in Tammin by his wife Mel and we look forward to welcoming
them both to our wonderful community in the new year. Bevan will be commencing
on the 8t January 2024.

PUBLIC TOILET UPGRADES
The recently revamped ladies' public toilets at the pavilion mark an exciting milestone
for our community. Just in time for year-end events and upcoming sports games,
these upgraded facilities reflect our collective dedication to creating a more
comfortable and enjoyable space for everyone. With modern fixtures, spacious stalls,
and tasteful decor, the renewed restrooms offer a welcoming atmosphere for all
attendees. 

We're thrilled to share this accomplishment with the community, anticipating that the
enhanced facilities will contribute to a more positive and inclusive experience for
everyone participating in the various events and gatherings hosted at Donnan Park,
especially providing added comfort for visitors staying at the adjacent Caravan site.



ADMINISTRATION OPENING HOURS
Open Monday - Friday | 9am - 4pm

 State Library and Department of Transport
services are available within these hours. 

We ask that licensing clients arrive prior to
3.30pm to allow staff time to complete your

transaction prior to close.

Shire President:   

Deputy President:

Councillor:

Councillor:

Councillor:

Councillor:

Charmaine Thomson

Tanya Nicholls

Nick Caffell

Barry Leslie    

Courtney Thomson   

Greg  Stephens 

Shire Councillors
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SHIRE INFORMATION

@ShireofTammin
https://www.facebook.com/ShireofTammin

Let's Connect
Like us on Facebook or Follow us on
Instagram and keep up to date with

Shire news and events.

@shireoftammin
https://www.instagram.com/shireoftammin/

Snap it & Send it
 Do you have an eye for capturing

Tammin's landscapes and community?
 

We would love to see your unique photos!
Be sure to tag #shireoftammin when

publishing your photos or send them to
us for the opportunity to feature in the

next Tammin Snapshot. 

Photos can be sent via email to -
cdo@tammin.wa.gov.au


